PPCMA Update 10-04-09

Dear PPCMA Members:

More on Monday’s 2 pm “Special Meeting” of PPOA Board 

Two messages, the first from PPOA President Lynda Tomlinson and the second from the five Board members that have called this meeting, are shown below for informational purposes.

First, an email plea for help has gone out to certain supporters from PPOA President Lynda Tomlinson. In this email, she explains more about what is being planned by the five Board members regarding tomorrow’s “Special Meeting” of the PPOA Board. It is very clear Mrs. Tomlinson is attempting to rally support to keep her job as PPOA President. 

We feel you need to see both letters, shown below.

Dear Friends, 

Recently you received an "e-mail blast" announcing a Special PPOA Board Meeting scheduled for Monday, Oct. 5th at 2:00 p.m. At the Clubhouse.  I believe that notification failed to provide enough detail to be sufficiently clear concerning the importance of this meeting. 

Five (5) of the current Board members have decided they want to remove the duly elected President of the Association.  Our By-Laws state that an officer of the Corporation "may be removed by the Board of Directors whenever in its judgment the best interest of the Corporation would be served".  I know of no basis in fact that “removing the elected President of PPOA” would serve the best interest of the Corporation. 

I believe right thinking members will see this action as an immature response to solve working relationships with one another.  The action itself demonstrates a clear lack of judgment by those who propose such an unprecedented and radical solution with only five months remaining in the Board year.  The Board should re-focus its attention on the needs of the Association and live up to the Oath of Office each took when elected. 

How can you help?  Two Ways: 

1.  Help us get this message out to as many people as you can and

2.  Attend the meeting on Monday to demonstrate to this Board that this is “unacceptable behavior from the PPOA Board of Directors”. 

Thank you for your support, 

Lynda Tomlinson

PPOA President
Second, the five Board Members calling the Special Meeting have posted a message to all PPOA members on the PPOA web site. This message provides some insight as to their rationale. 

TO PECAN PLANTATION MEMBERS     
The mission of the Pecan Plantation Owners Association (PPOA) is to provide its members with a secure and pleasant place in which to live or invest and a place that will maintain or enhance the value of the real property in which they have invested. It will be the policy of the PPOA to advance an agenda that is in the best interest of the membership as a whole. To accomplish the PPOA Mission, we take our duty of loyalty, and fiduciary responsibility seriously, demanding of ourselves the highest moral and ethical standards in all that we say and do.

With respect for all of our membership, we feel it is necessary to inform you as to why we are taking action to change the leadership of our Board of Directors. It is obvious that the membership of our Association and various special interest groups are harmfully divided and our Association is unhealthy due to conflict. To become a healthy Association we believe it is necessary to acknowledge conflicts and resolve them.  In the best interest of our Association it is necessary to address this situation and make the necessary changes in Association officers so that a healing process can begin.

To bring health to our community we will move away from former governance actions where a few people or a few groups made all of the decisions for all of us without the needed transparency.  Transparency will allow all members of our Association to understand why certain actions are taken and how they benefit each of us individually and our Association as a whole. We hope to bring health to our community by moving to a collaborative form of Association leadership that: 

· Creates a positive Association culture encouraging member participation rooted in a practical concern for our Association as a whole. We will avoid pursuing narrow interests at the expense of the broader membership good.

· Maintains continuity in policy to include the ability to adapt to changing circumstances, which minimizes uncertainty and fosters confidence in our Association leadership.

· Creates a realistic and commonly accepted vision for our Association and identifies what our Association can and should become.

· Nurtures and embraces the wealth of knowledge and enterprise that resides within our membership to assist in maintaining our community and preparing for its growth.

· Works with and listens to our various committees, the representatives of our community, blending the self interests of their members with the broader interest of our Association as a whole and transferring that dual interest into effective action.

· Without fail and with the best interest of our Association as our primary goal, fulfill our fiduciary duties to our community to safeguard your funds with full transparency and always exercising discretion in a manner believed to be in the best interest of our membership.

These guiding principles will help us achieve the Board’s goals contained in this month’s “Columns” publication.

The move to a collaborative form of governance will take time and a commitment from our grass roots membership. We must focus on present needs but not lose sight of the future. While we do not all agree, the secret to successful Association-building is getting our members and special interest groups together for constructive conversation. With the right leadership provided by your Board of Directors and Management, we will find that we have far more in common than in conflict. We will promote TEAMWORK to diminish the unhealthy polarization that has pulled our Association apart.  Our membership must be empowered with the responsibility to unify our Association and assure that now and in the future, Pecan Plantation is the best place anyone can ever call home.

We ask for you support during this time of transition.

Marvin Jensen

John McComas

Mike Robinius

Tom Roman

Cissy Wilson
This critical Board meeting is set for Monday, October 5th, 2 pm at the Clubhouse.

Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"

Thank you,


PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen

Kate Dodd

John Gehring

Steve Haines

Ray Stallings

Dan White


To Join PPCMA, simply e-mail us at

PPCMA@charter.net
www.PPCMA.org
